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Pawnee City School Board elects new leadership 
(KLZA)-- Lisa Hunzeker was elected President of the Pawnee City School Board
with Jason Vetrovsky elected Vice President during the Board's Monday night
meeting.

Hope Koester will serve as Board Secretary and Mary Moser as Treasurer for
2023.

In other business the Board approved the contract for the next year for Principal
Derek Niss with a salary of $98 thousand as proposed by the Negotiations
Committee. The pay increase is $3 thousand

Board members also approved the 2023-24 Negotiated Agreement with the
Pawnee City Education Association approving an increase in the base salary
schedule by $1,000 to $39,500 annually and increasing the bereavement leave
from 2 days per year to 5 days per year.

Board members also approved a bid from Taylor Made Company in an amount
of $47,153 to replace to rubber surfaces on the elementary playgrounds. The
funds will come from the Depreciation Fund. This will cover the cost of
approximately 23,500 pounds of recycled rubber.

The Pawnee City School District will be advertising for bids for upgrades to the
Vocational Agriculture Building. ESSER funds will be used to pay for the
improvements.

The Board also voted to accept with regret, the retirement resignation from
Cindy Myers as a teacher, effective at the end of the school year.

Many Signals Communications


